
CCYP’s Annual Reports explain all the important things the Commissioner 
worked on and did for children and young people around Tasmania.

There’s a longer version written for adults that’s available on the CCYP website.

This Annual Report is all about the things former Commissioner for Children 
and Young People, Leanne McLean, did from July 2023 to June 2024. 

The Commissioner for Children and Young 
People speaks up for children and young 
people throughout Tasmania, making sure 
their voices are heard and their rights are 
respected.

Here’s what the Commissioner and her team achieved for 
children and young people during the year:

Every child has the right to be and feel safe, 
live a healthy life, go to school and much 
more.

These rights are listed in a document called 
the United Nations Convention on the Rights 
of the Child (UNCRC).

A really important right listed in the UNCRC 
is the right for children and young people to 
have a say about the things that matter to 
them, and for adults to listen and take their 
views seriously.

Acknowledgement of Country 

We acknowledge and pay respect to the Palawa people of 
Lutruwita/Tasmania as the original and ongoing custodians 
of this land and for the more than 40,000 years they have 

cared for their Country and their children.
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The Commissioner’s job

What are rights and 
why do they matter?

What a big year!

number of events the 
commissioner attended 
all around Tassie

2929
media releases sent 
about important topics

2121
participants at a CCYP 
activity at Agfest 

300+300+
reports and 
publications shared

1111

submissions given 
to governments 

1414
meetings with 
children and young 
people consultative 
groups

4747

groups supported by 
CCYP staff

2828
amazing hip-hop 
track made with 
young people in 
detention

11

visits to Ashley Youth 
Detention Centre

123123
members of the 
public assisted by 
the CCYP office

163163

website views

40k+40k+
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